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F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I P A L
Dear parents and families,

As we approach the end of a busy and productive Term 3, it's
great to take a moment to reflect on some of the fantastic
events and achievements across our school community over
the past few weeks.

A huge congratulations to our Room 6 students who led a
thoughtful and engaging assembly in recognition of R U OK?
Day. Their messages around mental health, kindness, and
checking in on one another were timely and powerful. It was
wonderful to see our Year 3 students take leadership on such
an important issue.

Our Early Years team (Kindergarten to Year 2) recently
participated in the NQS verification process. We are pleased
to report that the visit went exceptionally well and highlighted
the amazing teaching and learning practices taking place in
our early childhood classrooms. A big thank you to our staff
for their dedication and passion, your hard work certainly
shone through.

What a fantastic day at our Faction Swimming Carnival.
Students gave their best efforts in the pool and showed
incredible sportsmanship and encouragement for their peers.
It was great to see our school values in action, both in and out
of the water. Thank you to all the staff, parent helpers, and
spectators who contributed to a successful day.

Our Year 6's have had a fantastic time at Camp Quaranup
filled with new experiences, team building, and many   
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memorable moments. Thankyou to every staff member who gave
their time to ensure that the children had a wonderful week.
This week also marked the visit from the wonderful team at
Teach Learn Grow, who have been working closely with our
Year 1 and 2 students. Their one-on-one support has been
invaluable in building confidence and strengthening
mathematical understanding in the early years.
Finally, I would like to take a moment to recognise and thank
our amazing specialist teachers for the important work they do
across our school. Through Indonesian, Sport, HASS, STEM
and Art, our students are offered diverse learning experiences
that support their development in language, physical
wellbeing, creativity, critical thinking and global
understanding. We are incredibly lucky to have such dedicated
and passionate educators who bring energy, expertise and
enthusiasm to their roles every day.
Thankyou to all our students, staff, and families for another
fantastic term. Have a safe and restful break and we look
forward to welcoming you back for Term 4 on Monday,
October 13.
David Vooght-Simpson
Principal
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OFFICIAL

FREE PARENT SEMINAR 

 

MANAGING CHILDHOOD ANXIETY 

FIND THE ANSWERS - How does anxiety work? 
How can I help my child face their fears?

How to manage my child’s avoidance behaviours?
Parents – learn more and teach your children

the skills needed to manage anxiety 

 

FEAR - LESS 

1) Scan the QR code or 
2) Register your name at the school office 

WHEN: Monday 3rd November 2025

WHERE: Castletown Primary School Library 

BOOKING INFORMATION 

Refreshments and creche available 

Is anxiety 
holding your child back? 

Worrying too much, avoiding challenges, 
or struggling with confidence?

Fear-Less Triple P can help.
This FREE seminar gives parents tools to: 
✔ Understand anxiety and how it affects children 
✔ Teach coping skills and build resilience 
✔ Support your child without increasing their fears.

D E P U T Y ’ S  D E S K

Julie Fetherston
Deputy Principal

Mid-Semester Parent Progress
Reports
Tomorrow, our Pre-Primary to Year 5
students will be bringing home their
Mid-Semester Progress Packs. Inside,
you’ll find your child’s MCLASS DIBELS
Reading report and their Brightpath
Writing assessments (both the “cold”
and “hot” tasks). These packs are
designed to give you helpful information
about how your child is progressing at
school.
The MCLASS DIBELS Reading
assessment was completed in the middle
of the year, and you’ll receive a final
report at the end of the year along with 

 the Progress Tick Sheets. Together,
these reports provide you with a clear
picture of your child’s reading growth
over the whole year.
For any queries regarding these packs,
please contact the school office and
someone will contact you to discuss.
The Year 6 packs will go home at the
beginning of next term.

Teach Learn Grow (TLG)
This week we have hosted the students
from Presbyterian Ladies College (PLC)
as part of the Teach Learn Grow (TLG)
program working with our Year 1
students on their maths. The students 

 and their mentors have been engaged in
a variety of hands-on learning activities
to build on maths concepts and
consolidate understanding. The PLC
students have also been supporting our
ECE classes as part of the week and will
be dancing away at the PBS Celebration
Discos tomorrow. They will be sharing a
“Be Your Friendliest Self” skit at each
Disco. Thank you to TLG and PLC for
your time and efforts this week. We
greatly appreciate you all.
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RIBIT

R.I.B.I.T
Readers

A friendly reminder to families that workbook
charges are a compulsory cost for all students.
These charges cover essential student workbooks
and specialty books used in the classroom to
support learning.

If you have not yet finalised payment, we kindly
ask that you do so as soon as possible. 

Please contact the office if you are unsure of your
balance or would like to discuss 
payment options.

Thank you for your cooperation 
and continued support.

Congratulations to our      

Reading in bed is terrific!

C H A P L A I N ’ S  C H A T   

EC4 - Tanner Pascoe, Diego Travessini, Lukas Batley, 
Finn Thompson, Madison McDonnell, Fletcher Shanhun

Room 2 - Maddie Walker, Zachary Hizona, Zoe Norrish
Room 4 - Hazel Rigney, Zion Marius

50 Nights of Reading

EC4 - Tempest Taylor, Quinton Lister, Archer Harding,
Joseph Woosnam

Room 2 - Georgia Gordon, Noah Rose
Room 4 - Hannelie Dreyer, Caleon Marius, Hazel Rigney

80 Nights of Reading

EC4 - Charlotte Eves
Room 2 - Emmi Johnson, Hamish Eves

Room 3 - Ivy Tyrrell

100 Nights of Reading

Room 2 - Carter Adams, Ezra Pratt, Maisie Triplett 
Room 4 - Ted Holthouse, Elsie Hoffmann, Georgia Davis, 

Leshay Van Niekerk
Room 10 - Amelia Dhue

150 Nights of Reading

Room 4 - Rosie Miller
Room 13 - Marley Clarke

180 Nights of Reading

Student Workbook Charges EC4 - Ella Willsher
Room 2 - Marlie Revell, Mila Gow

120 Nights of Reading

Room 4 - Samara Krishnan-Barini, Harper Hurley, Callan Beamish,
Judd Beamish

Room 11 - Emily Kyle
Room 13 - Axton Krul, Lucy Fleeton

200 Nights of Reading

Fire and Rescue in the Park
Fire and Rescue in the Park was held on Sunday, 14
September, at Museum Park and was a great day out for
families. Many children came along to enjoy the activities,
including a colouring-in competition.

We’re proud to share that some of our Castletown
Primary students were among the winners!

EC2: Sophie Hughes, Adeline Sullivan, Mila Shepherd,
Shane Lovett, Lilly DeKlerk
EC7: Mariah Cooper, Holly Morrison, Aela Lelievre,
Hunter Hurley, 
Georgie Ballard, 
Chelsea Chigudu

Congratulations to all 
of our winners, and thank
you to the families who 
joined in the fun on the day!

A phrase the students are getting used to me saying is, ‘It’s not
school appropriate’. 
Most Fridays I play music in the junior area at recess and by the
senior oval at lunch time. I will constantly receive requests for
songs throughout that time and for the most part they are
songs that I consider appropriate for school. But every now and
then I will receive a request for a song that I deem, ‘Not school
appropriate’. For songs I am unsure of, I will always google the
lyrics just to be sure before playing it for all the school to hear. 
My music taste is quite varied, and I am reasonably up to date
with music charts, and the past several years there have been
quite a number of fun and innocent tunes, as well as
inspirational and resilience encouraging songs released by
popular artists. When a student mentions a song title I can
often tell whether it will be ‘school appropriate’ just by the 

artist's name. One of the concerns I have with music
choices, is that the students are often unaware that 
the songs they request actually do have explicit 
words in them or have a derogatory theme. It is very 
rare that I will have students request songs that they 
know are inappropriate. 
I have been told, but they don’t know what it means so it
doesn’t matter… to me it does. Music can have a very strong
influence on children and on adults. There have been studies
on the effect of music and how the different rhythms, speed of
music, intensity, underlying meanings and vocal tones can
affect a person's mood, heart rate and behaviours. Movies,
games, TV shows, and even sporting games deliberately use
music to increase the mood of a certain scene. 
I think it’s important for us to have a listen to the songs we
regularly play for our children in the car, at home, at school…
and to listen to the lyrics. 
Jake Meadley
School Chaplain, YouthCARE

Music
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E C 4
EC4 students have been learning
about procedures through
Talk4Writing and put their skills to
the test by designing and building
gingerbread man traps. After setting
them overnight, they were delighted
to discover they had successfully
caught a few gingerbread men!

R O O M  3
Room 3 have hit the ground running
in the computer lab this term. We are
becoming proficient logging on and
have been investigating Word
documents and improving our typing
skills on Typing Club. We are
becoming experts!

R O O M  1 3
Room 13 have been doing an amazing job in Maths this term! We’ve been working
hard on multiplication and division, and the students have shown fantastic progress.
We are now moving into mapping and graphing, which the kids have been really
enjoying as we head towards the end of term. In English, the class has been loving a
new writing game called Frankenstories in the computer lab. We are super
impressed with their creativity and the wonderful ideas they’ve been bringing to life
in their writing!
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There is a rumour getting around
that there will be a Faction Handball

competition next term. 

These rumours are in fact TRUE! 

Years 4, 5 and 6 will have the
opportunity to try out in a handball

competition mid-way 
through next term!

HANDBALL
TOURNAMENT

WHO IS THE BEST AT CPS?

Students have been focusing on AFL in their lessons the
past 4 weeks. Students have been learning to "scoop the
ice-cream" when handballing and holding the ball "nose
to toes — laces to faces" when kicking. This week all
classes played real AFL games where they were required
to perform these skills under pressure, defend the other
team's goals and create scoring opportunities up their
end. All students did their personal best and walked off
the field with big smiles and rosy cheeks.
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION
Football Program

Start practising!!
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Golden Broom Winners
The tidiest room in the school!

Week 3

EC 7

Merit Certificate Winners

Golden Broom Winners
The
tidiest
room
in the 
school!

Week 9

Room
11

Merit Certificate Winners

Aussie of the MonthAussie of the Month
Blair - You deserve recognition for a beautifully
timed and thoughtful gesture that helped to
create a positive moment. Your quiet offer of one
of your handmade NAIDOC bracelets helped a
classmate to rejoin the class and be connected
and engaged.

It was a small act with a big impact which
supported not just one person, but also the
teacher and the whole class in building a kind
and inclusive culture.

“Once upon a time, in a nursery rhyme, there were three
bears…” and with that, Rooms 1 and 2 kicked off their
Three Bear Rap! The students impressed us all with their
performance and spoke with such confidence as they
introduced the rest of the assembly items.

ASSEMBLY HIGHLIGHTS
WEEK 3 ROOMS 1 & 2

Aussie of the MonthAussie of the Month
Lacey - Is a thoughtful and caring

student who always goes out of her
way to include others and make them
feel welcome. She is helpful, kind and
consistently goes above and beyond

to support both her 
classmates and teacher.

At the end of Week 9, Room 6 students warmed our hearts with
a beautifully themed R U OK? assembly. With confidence and
care, they reminded us how important it is to look out for one
another by sharing the four simple steps:
1 Ask, R U OK?    2 Listen   3 Encourage action   4 Check in

ASSEMBLY HIGHLIGHTS
WEEK 9 ROOM 6
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BUZZBUZZ
What a fantastic team effort! Our amazing
P&C Book Club organiser, Kellie Guest,
together with Janelle Leiper and Clelie
Norrish, did a wonderful job sorting and
distributing the latest Book Club order.
Thanks to the incredible support of our
families, we were able to turn reward points
into brand-new library books and exciting
prizes for the Best Dressed winners at the
Book Parade. A true celebration of our school
community working
together!

The library is a favourite place for many of our students, a
popular lunchtime hub, offering a welcoming space to
read, play games, and spend time with friends. Lunchtimes
are always filled with laughter, teamwork, and camaraderie.

Due to lack of volunteers
We will run the Busy Bee

later in the term 4.
Watch out for the date. 
Any support would be
greatly appreciated.
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R U OK? DAY 
AT OUR SCHOOL

Celebrating Our Education Assistants 
In week 7 we celebrated our wonderful Education Assistants, who bring
patience, care, and kindness into our classrooms every single day. Their
support makes a world of difference to our students and teachers, and
we are so grateful for everything they do to help our school shine! 

Our school was glowing in yellow
as students and staff joined
together to recognise R U OK?
Day. The sunshine matched the
energy and smiles across our
classrooms and playground,
creating a wonderful reminder of
the power of kindness and
connection. 

The day was all about taking time
to check in with one another —
asking the simple question, “Are
you OK?” and listening with care.  
Sometimes that small
conversation can make a big
difference, and our students
showed just how thoughtful and
supportive they can be.

From yellow shirts and ribbons to
heartfelt discussions, the spirit of
the day was felt everywhere.
Thank you to everyone who
helped bring such warmth and
positivity to this important event.
Together, we are building a
community where everyone feels
seen, supported, and valued. 💛
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2025

YR 6 GIRLS GOLD
YR 6 GIRLS SILVER

YR 6 BOYS GOLD
YR 6 BOYS SILVER

YR 5 GIRLS GOLD
YR 5 GIRLS SILVER

YR 5 BOYS GOLD
YR 5 BOYS SILVER

YR 4 GIRLS GOLD

YR 4 GIRLS SILVER

YR 4 BOYS GOLD
YR 4 BOYS SILVER

Dhueys Electrical
Bellenger Enterprises

Twilight School of Surf
BJT Carpentry

The Toy Station
Dhueys Electrical

Twilight School of Surf
BJT Carpentry

Pocket Rocket Crazy 
Cleaning & Mowing
The Prosser Family

BJT Carpentry
BJT Carpentry

LACEY BROWNING
ASHA VERMEY

JUDD MAJOR 
THEO NELSON 

POPPY TROCINSKI
OLIVIA CROCKER

MICAH ROSE
ROGAN HURRELL

BLAIR SINAGRA

HAZEL NELSON 

HAMISH WILLIAMS
LOGAN KRUL

18
12

24
13

21
11

24
10

18

13

15
13

Maar 
Kaarl 

Kaarl
Boodja 

Kepa 
Kepa 

Maar 
Kepa 

Maar
 
Boodja

Boodja 
Kaarl

CHAMPIONS & MEDAL DONORS

Dual Faction Winners!

HISTORY
MADE!

After a two-year hiatus, our Faction
Swimming Carnival was an absolute 
blast. All students demonstrated 
amazing swimming abilities in their
freestyle, breaststroke and backstroke
championship events. The fun events
required students to save each other in a
lifesaving tow relay, a surfboard paddle
relay and a tube towing relay.
Congratulations to our champion 
swimmers and for the first time in history,
congratulations to the two factions taking
out the overall win; Boodja and Maar on
216 points! Kepa 186 and Kaarl 166.

Years
4-6
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Numero Competition Success!
A big congratulations to all our incredible students who took
part in week 8's Numero Competition!  Your clever strategies,
teamwork, and enthusiasm shone through.
We’re so proud to share that two of our teams came away with
fantastic results — 2nd and 3rd place! 
Well done to Esperance Primary School on taking out 1st place,
and to every competitor for making it such a great event. Our
students showed wonderful focus, teamwork, and
sportsmanship — true Numero stars! 

NUMERO
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L I F E  E D U C A T I O N  I N C U R S I O N
Our students had a fantastic week with the Life Education incursion! 
Throughout the sessions, they explored a range of important topics, including
healthy eating choices, building and maintaining friendships, recognising and
managing feelings, solving problems in positive ways, and staying safe online.
Each activity was interactive and age-appropriate, giving students plenty of
opportunities to share their own ideas and learn strategies they can use in
their everyday lives.
Of course, the highlight for many was meeting Healthy Harold the giraffe — a
much-loved visitor who never fails to bring smiles and laughter! Students left
the sessions not only entertained but also equipped with knowledge and
skills to help them make healthy, safe, and kind choices.
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DJILBA WILDFLOWER FESTIVAL
Our Year 5 students recently enjoyed a fantastic excursion to the Djilba
Wildflower Festival. The session provided rich, hands-on learning experiences
guided by the Tjaltjraak rangers, local artists, and visiting facilitators from
Educated by Nature.
Throughout the morning, the students rotated through four engaging
activities that deepened their understanding of local culture, the
environment, and creative expression. It was a wonderful opportunity for
them to learn in a meaningful, local context and celebrate the beauty of the
Djilba season together.



Y E A R  6               Adventure at Camp Quaranup
Our Year 6 students were buzzing with excitement as they boarded the bus
on Monday morning, bound for Camp Quaranup! With a jam-packed
itinerary ahead, they’ve been diving into a wide range of activities
including kite making, archery, bowling, rafting, and educational excursions
to the Whaling Station and the ANZAC Museum.
Evenings have been just as lively, with a disco, movie night, and spotlight
games keeping everyone entertained and building unforgettable
memories. The camp has been a fantastic opportunity for students to
challenge themselves, bond with classmates, and learn in a fun and
engaging environment made possible with the generous grant funding that
helped with transport costs by Southern Ports and IGO.



It’s the last week of term 3 and the weather is slowly getting warmer. It’s been action-
packed this term with our TOM team making it to the international finals (again)! We
had the school science fair, plenty of camps & hikes, and so much more!

2026 Enrolments are

open!
 

Get ahead so there’s no
end of year rush, enrol
online today at: 
esperanceshs.wa.edu.au/
enrol/

If you're interested in
what we get up to, we're
posting regularly on
Facebook!

This term at ESHS, our students have been super busy achieving in the
classroom, out in the field, and on the stage! Our Year 8s donned their
lab coats for our yearly science fair, where we all enjoyed the fantastic
questions from the curious primary school students who attended.
Our TOM teams excelled with creative thinking and problem solving
and will now compete in the international finals!

The Year 10s have been putting their survival skills to the test by
braving the weather, hiking, and camping in nature, while our farm
students have been hands-on learning about the complexities, &
modern farming techniques.

Term 3 2025

Learn More
About Us!

Achieving in and out of the classroom

Esperance Senior
High School



Monday 13  October 2025th First Day of Term 4

Friday 17  October 2025th School Development Day 

Friday 24th October 2025 Year 4-5 Summer Carnival

Thursday 30  October 2025th ESHS Band Incursion

Friday 31  October 2025st Assembly

Thursday 6  November 2025th School Board
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Dates to Remember

Please use crosswalks for 
school drop off/pickups. 

Do not walk through or park in the bus zones
when buses and wardens are in place.

A reminder to 
parents and families

Thank you for your help!

NOW
EVERY
DAY

Everyone is welcome!

ClubClubFrom 
8.10am 
in Room 19

Students do not attend
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PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE
COMMUNITY EVENTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITECommunity News Community News 

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events
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PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE
COMMUNITY EVENTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITECommunity News Community News 

 

Parking or Stopping 
at Primary Schools

The Shire of Esperance is working with schools to keep
our children safe and is asking the community to follow
these simple do’s and don’ts when parking at Primary
Schools, or dropping off and picking up children.

Please do not park on or cross footpaths in your
vehicle
Please do not park on verges/ even if the land is
vacant
Please observe signage in place
Please park on the road, parallel to the kerb / facing
the direction of traffic flow
Please remember to park 10 metres back from an
intersection
Please do not obstruct driveways when parking on
the road
Remember to travel no more than 40km per hour in
the school zone during school hours

These parking regulations are in accordance with the
Shire of Esperance Parking Facilities Local Law and a full
copy of the Local Law is available on the Shire of
Esperance website.

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events

